
 

 

Deering Conservation Commission 
762 Deering Center Road 

Deering, NH 03244 
Minutes for May 9, 2022 Meeting 

 
Attendance: Stacie Hernandez, Gary Samuels, Mike Thomas, Tim Finn, Dennis Sawyer, Jackie 
Sawyer, Rebecca Mitchell 
 
Others:  Glenn Clark, Betsey Holmes, PB Member Tim Maskiell,  PB Chair Beth Kelly joined 
watershed overlay discussion via phone, Matt Monahan via zoom for watershed overlay 
presentation & discussion. 
 
Minutes:  The minutes of April 11th, 2022 were approved as amended. Tim moved & all 
approved. 
 
Correspondence:  Letter from NH DES regarding timber harvest within wetland area. Tax Map 
#248 Lot #2 
 
Old Business: 
By Laws:  Motion to approve the updated Conservation Commission By-Laws; Tim Finn moved, 
Mike Thomas seconded.  All approved. 
 
Pollinator Parking Area:  An application to place a parking area at the bottom of the Greg Hill lot 
(ski tow lot) was submitted to the NH DOT.  Commission members plan to present to BOS 
following DOT approval. 
 
New Business: 
Officer Appointments: 
 
Chair:  Tim Finn made the motion to re-appoint Gary Samuels as chair and Dennis Sawyer 
seconded.  All approved unanimously. 
 
Vice Chair:  Tim Finn made the motion to re-appoint Mike Thomas as co-chair and Dennis 
Sawyer seconded.  All approved unanimously. 
 
Watershed Overlay Ordinance:  Discussion and presentation by Matt Monahan, principal 
planner, Central NH Regional Planning Commission. A suggestion was made that DCC could 
have a role in educating residents about the dangers posed to water quality in the lake and in 
wells posed by pesticides, fertilizers and run-off. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm 
 
The next meeting will be held on June 13th in the Town Hall 
Respectfully submitted, 



 

 

Stacie Hernandez 
Deering Conservation Commission 
 
 


